Iowa FFA Association

Board of Directors Meeting

September 22, 2003

The September 22, 2003 Iowa FFA Association Board of Directors Meeting was called to order by Iowa FFA President Betsy Ratashak and Board Chair James Horn at 2:00 PM.  The meeting was held at the Riverside Lutheran Camp in Story City, Iowa.

Members present included Iowa FFA Officers Betsy Ratashak (President), Aric Yaw (Secretary), Kally Boehmer (Reporter), Danny Dreher (SW VP), Sheena Spurgin (SC VP), Alana McNutt (SE VP), Kyle Maas (NW VP), Jenna Maubach (NC VP), and Derek Balk (NE VP); District Advisors Louis Beck (NE – LaPorte City), Steve Sonntag (SW – Corning), Mike Earll (NW – Sibley), Linda Haywood (NC – Eldora), Matt Eddy (SC – Indianola), Jerry Speir (SE – Fort Madison); Board Chair James Horn (Sully); Wayne Nattress (Foundation); Alan Spencer (State Executive Secretary); Dale Gruis (State Advisor); and Steve Zaruba (IAAE President – Elkader).  Not in attendance were; Dr. Greg Miller (ISU Ag Ed); and Sue Riesselman (Iowa FFA Alumni President).

Secretary’s Report

Secretary Aric Yaw read the Secretary’s Report from the June 2003 Board Meeting. Dreher moved to accept the report as read. Boehmer seconded the motion.  Motion passed. Sonntag moved to concur. Earl seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report

Executive Secretary/Treasurer Alan Spencer presented the Treasurer’s Report. The August 2003 balance on hand was $266,947.63 Spencer noted that money was coming in from the Iowa State Fair ear tags and DNA testing. The chapter affiliation fee, Roster, and POA is going to start coming in also. Those items are due by December 1, 2003. Maubach moved to accept the Treasurer’s report. Balk seconded the motion. Motion passed. Beck moved to concur. Sonntag seconded the motion. Motion passed. 

FFA Membership Report

Spencer presented the FFA Membership Report. There are 11,649 members this year. Last year there were 11,379 members. The new Discovery Degree does count for total membership; however, there was not any middle school members on this year’s roster. 
IAAE Report

Gruis presented IAAE report. He commented that IAAE does still exist, he also highlighted that Pat Beck resigned.
Iowa FFA Alumni Report

There was no Iowa FFA Alumni Report given. 

Iowa FFA Foundation Report

Nattress presented the Foundation Report. He highlighted that many chapters are starting and expanding their Ag business. Nattress would like to see chapters improve their applications for the money that is awarded to fund these projects. One project that is gaining in popularity is placing a milk vending machine in the schools. 
FFA Report

Boehmer gave the FFA report. She noted that Balk, Ratashack and herself attended the Growmark conference in Chicago Illinois. On September 20, 2003 the Dairy Cow Judging and Dairy Products Judging took place in West Union. The state officer team is beginning to plan Legislative Symposium and State Leadership Conference. 
Iowa State Fair Report

Gruis presented Iowa State Fair report. Gruis commented about changes that may take place for the 2004 Iowa State Fair. Next year they may not nose print the sheep and there is also talk of having two advisors for the show. Because the horse show didn’t get done until 1 in the morning, they may have a two day show. Next year there may also only be one due date for all entries. 
Post Secondary Report

There was no post secondary report given.
Non-Action Items

Annual Report Progress

Gruis reviewed the Annual Report progress and feedback. Gruis commented about the “red flags” on the report.
SLC CDE Schedule Ideas
Gruis presented SLC CDE schedule ideas. Next years conference will not go as late on Tuesday night. There will also be tours of Iowa State, and perhaps a winner’s showcase. 
75th Anniversary Celebration at SLC Ideas
Gruis presented the 75th anniversary celebration at SLC ideas. Some ideas that were discussed included; inviting past state officers, having a time capsule, education blips about Ag and FFA (then vs. now), also inviting any famous alumni that the Iowa FFA may have. 
Block Schedule/FFA Membership Committee Report
The committee had not met yet so no report was given. 
Middle School Members 
Gruis presented middle school members. He highlighted that middle school members may not be able to, nor may that want to compete in our current contests. There were discussions on making new contests for middle school members. Participants would be able to compete at State but they would not be able to advance to Nationals. Gruis commented that education should come first and CDE contests second. Maubach raised the question of having a special meeting and maybe even sending out a survey. Maubach also added that this has to be done right and not half ass. 
Priorities for D.E. Management Committee

Gruis presented priorities for D.E. management committee. He noted that there is money available for us to use as a department. Travel expenses and an Ag class were examples of what we can spend the money on. This item of business will be an action item for the next board meeting.

American Degree Due Date
Beck presented the American degree due date. Beck started discussion on changing the due date for the American degree applications. The date can not be later than June 1st because that is the final due date. There was discussion of having a question and answer workshop during SLC. This will be an action item at our next board meeting. 
Legislative Symposium
Balk presented legislative symposium. Balk noted that the officers may be restructuring the legislative symposium. This year students will have a session where they will learn of some things that they could talk about with their legislators. This year there will be no supper. We will replace supper with hors d’oeuvres. 
Action Items

Annual Report Analysis Committee
Gruis presented the annual report analysis committee. He asked that there be a committee formed to take care of the red flags in the annual report. Yaw moved to have a committee formed consisting of one advisor from each district. Mass seconded the motion. Motion passed. Earll moved to concur. Speir seconded, motion passed. 
Dreher moved to adjourn the meeting. Mass seconded the motion.  Motion passed. The adult board moved to adjourn by unanimous consent.  The meeting ended at 3:19 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Aric Yaw

Iowa FFA Secretary

